
 

 

TOWN OF BRIGHTON 
P.O. BOX 377                                  TELEPHONE: 802-723-4405 

ISLAND POND, VT.  05846 

 

WATER & SEWER MINUTES 

 

 
The Brighton water & Sewer board held their regular meeting at 6:00 p.m. in 

the basement of the town hall at 49 Mill St.  Ext., Island Pond, VT on April 

21, 2015. 

 

 

Butch opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Minutes were read and Ralph made a motion to accept minutes as read, Lucy 

seconded the motion, all in favor. 

 

Lucy will write a letter pertaining to all delinquent water and sewer bills 

being paid in one year.  The current bill must be paid by the 15
th

 of the 

following month after receiving the bill. 

 

Joe Arborio and Butch have tried to contact Agency on aging in the matter of 

Sharon Henault, with no results.  The board agreed if restitution is not made, 

her water will be turned off until paid in full. 

 

The board discussed Monica Quick not honoring her agreements.  The board 

decided from here on in that anyone not honoring an agreement, water will 

be shut off until paid in full. 

 

A meeting on the USDA grant will be held on April 29, with Wayne Elliot 

upstairs in the town hall. 

 

The painting of the reservoirs will be put out for bid, depending on the 

budget. 

 

Ralph asked about the ordinances.  Marty replied the water will be reviewed, 

and the sewer will be started. 

 



 

 

Marty said it is going to be a very expensive year due to freeze-ups.  He 

estimates it may run around $27,000. 

 

Dale avenue had the most freeze-ups.  Dale and Alder in Marty's opinion 

needs to be top priority. 

 

Marty said water production is almost double due to freeze-ups.  This 

becomes very costly. 

 

Marty said there are no current freeze-ups, and that most of the ones that 

were froze, half of them have been restored. 

 

Lucy said she will bring the budget to the next meeting so we can see where 

we are because of the freeze-ups. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20. 

 

 

Secretary Jocelyne Barney 


